HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

August 19, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Vice Chairperson Sandy Brewer in the Council Chambers at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Sandy Brewer, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen and Richard Larson. Also present was Loren Leach Eng., Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Charles Fridal.
Roll was called.
Larson moved to approve the agenda. Andersen seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the minutes of July 2008. Larson seconded. Carried.

Larson moved to pay the bills. Andersen seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the financial report of July 2008. Brewer seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Ranford explain that the Iowa Code has a section for mobile home parks and they are exempt for any debt occurs by their tenant. 
Daws introduced and made the motion to pass Resolution 20-08 Rescinding Resolution 18-08 Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 4032 Bobolink. Brewer seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Daws, Larson, Andersen Brewer
NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Ransford explain the different between the price quotes and what happen to the old transfer switch on the generator at the Iron plant. Andersen introduced and made the motion to pass Resolution 21-08 Approving & making Award of Contract on Fixing Generator @ Iron Plant. Larson seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Daws, Larson, Andersen, Brewer
NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Ransford talk about the problems we been having with Well #4 and right now that is shut down. We are keeping it out of service until we shock it again and retested.

Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board about Datamatic System and how it would work. Ransford also gave a list of customers where this system would apply and help us out when collecting past due customers. Daws made a motion to have this on the September 2008 agenda. Larson seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Ransford show the board the site plans for RF Micro Devices on Diana Court. 
Ransford also gave an update on the water rate study. 

Ransford told the board that Liquid Engineering Contractors had inspected the towers and did the cleaning.
They said that the towers look good. 
Larson moved to adjourn meeting. Andersen seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Vice-Chairperson, Sandra Brewer
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
